
 
Maintenance/Capital Improvement Committee 
December Report 
No Meeting Held 

Members: Quintal (Chair), Fehan, Pohlod, Roberts, Ceresnie, Rea 
 
Staff:  Kammer, Wood, Laird, McGaughey 
 

 
 
 
 
 

1. Worry Free reduced the price of the decorative holiday barrels from $5,600 to $4,000. 
Installation of the holiday barrels is complete. 
 

2. All downtown holiday decorations are installed. 
 

3. Holiday tree and holiday decorations in Shain Park are installed.  
 

4. First payment made to Nick’s Maintenance for snow removal contract has been made. They 
are confirmed ready to respond to snow events.  
 

5. 35975 Woodward Avenue, a newly constructed building in the Shopping District at the corner 
of Oak Avenue and Woodward Avenue, has been added to the snow removal route.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, December 14, 2021 at 8:30 a.m. 
 
2021-22 Budget:  $70,000  
Remaining balance December vouchers:  $36,869 
 
Snow removal 2021-22 Budget:  $59,000  
Remaining balance after December vouchers:  $37,600 

 


